
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1135 
 

Asked on 10 December 2024 
 

MS S BOLTON asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure and Planning and Minister for Industrial Relations (HON J BLEIJIE) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Local Government Association of Queensland now adding to the 
extensive calls on the State Government to introduce a Statewide registration and data 
system for Short Term Accommodation –  
Will the Deputy Premier advise what will be undertaken to fast track this and when? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I understand that the call from the Local Government Association of Queensland for 
the introduction of a Statewide registration and data system for short term 
accommodation relates to some work undertaken by the previous government. This 
included the preparation of a final report on Short Term Rental Accommodation which 
was completed by the University of Queensland in October 2024, during the Caretaker 
period.  
 
Consideration of the report will be determined as part of the broader policy issues that 
include Short Term Rental Accommodation. This will be done through the Cabinet 
Housing Ministerial Taskforce.  
 


